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To Whom It May Concern, 

 

  : Re:                  p a d gi n   s b s o  n a b r East Gippsland Region Water Corporation submission on Kalbar OO       ra i n  t   perations Pty Ltd 

              i n t l f c   i o s n l n s t Environmental Effects Statement; Fingerboards Mineral Sands Project     

    

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Environment Effects Statement (EES).  

 

East Gippsland Water has been an active participant in the DELWP-led Technical 

Reference Group (TRG) for the Fingerboards Minerals Sands Project since 2016 due to 

the project’s proximity to our river pump station at Glenaladale as well as our aquifer 

storage and recovery bores, raw water storages and treatment plant infrastructure at 

Woodglen. Our focus was to ensure the EES comprehensively addressed risks to 

safeguard our ongoing ability to provide safe and secure drinking water to customers in 

our Mitchell System, which serves around 22,000 customers in East Gippsland.  

 

We have reviewed the EES and associated technical reports, noting the following 

potential risks in the interest of East Gippsland Water: 

  

• Airborne contaminants reaching our raw water storages at Woodglen.  

• Reduced groundwater yield from our Woodglen borefield (due to groundwater 
pumping). 

• Increased groundwater levels in our Woodglen borefield (due to potential seepage 
from tailings and water storages).  

• Adverse impacts to groundwater quality in our Woodglen borefield (due to potential 
seepage from tailings dams).  

• Reduced surface water availability from the Mitchell River (due to surface water 
extraction activity).  

 
East Gippsland Water has reviewed and noted the measures outlined in the Environment 
Effects Statement to mitigate the above risks and strongly reiterates the importance of 
ongoing engagement with East Gippsland Water to ensure these risks are managed 
should the mine proceed. In particular we request further detail around the management 
of potential contaminants (both airborne and in tailings dams).  
 






